
STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

Northwest Regional Office  3190 160th Avenue SE  Bellevue, Washington  98008-5452  (425) 649-7000 
711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call (877) 833-6341 

January 7, 2021 

James Kiernan 
Chevron Environmental Management Company 
6001 Bollinger Canyon Road, Room C2102 
San Ramon, CA 94583 
(jkiernan@chevron.com)  

John Robbins 
Equilon Enterprises, LLC 
20945 S. Wilmington Ave. 
Carson, CA 90810 
(John.robbins@shell.com)  

Re: Satisfaction of Agreed Order No. 15742 at the following Contaminated Site: 

• Site Name: Chevron 90619
• Site Address: 1205 Washington St., Bellingham, WA 98225
• Cleanup Site ID No.: 8836
• Facility/Site ID No.: 35363194

Dear James and John: 

Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on the 
Chevron 90619 cleanup site (Site).  This letter provides written notification that the remedial 
actions required by Agreed Order No. DE 15742 have been satisfactorily completed and that no 
further remedial action is necessary to clean up contamination at the Site under the Model Toxics 
Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70A.305 RCW.  This letter also describes the removal of the Site 
from Ecology’s Hazardous Sites List. The Order became effective on July 6, 2018 and was 
amended on January 7, 2021. 

Satisfaction of Order 

Ecology has determined the requirements of the Order have been satisfied.  Ecology made this 
determination pursuant to IX (Satisfaction of Order). 
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The remedial actions required by the Order are specified in Section VII (Work to Be Performed). 
After inspecting the Site and reviewing the supporting documentation, Ecology has determined 
that the remedial actions required by the Order have been satisfactorily completed. 

No Further Action Determination 

Ecology has determined that no further remedial action is necessary to clean up contamination at 
the Site under MTCA.  Ecology has also determined that no post-cleanup controls or monitoring 
are necessary under MTCA. 

Delisting of the Site 

Based on Ecology’s determination that no further action is required, Ecology proposed removing 
the Site from the Hazardous Sites List (HSL).  Ecology published notice of the proposal in the 
Site Register on December 3, 2020 and provided a 30-day public comment period, from 
December 4, 2020 to January 3, 2021.  Two comments were received.  After review and 
consideration of the comments, Ecology removed the Site from the HSL on January 4, 2021. The 
removal will be reflected in the next publication of the HSL in the Site Register.  

Thank You 

Thank you for cleaning up this Site.  Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact Ecology’s cleanup project manager, John Guenther, by pphone at (360) 225-4381 or by 
email at john.guenther@ecy.wa.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Robert Warren 
Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 

cc: Ada Hamilton, Arcadis U.S., Inc., (Ada.hamilton@arcadis.com) 
James Wilson, Property Owner, (jamesmwillson@yahoo.com) 
Allyson Bazan, Office of the Attorney General, (allyson.bazan@atg.wa.gov) 
Angela Harkins, Ecology Cost Recovery, (angela.harkins@ecy.wa.gov)  
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